NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the Boardroom of The Beauchamp Community at 7.30pm on Monday 16th August 2010.
Present:
Mrs H Jeavons (chair)


Mr A Phillips (vice chair) 

Mr T Yapp



Mr J Jenkins



Mrs O R Craze



Mr S R Patterson





County/District Councillor Mr T Wells (part meeting)



Sergeant Blanchard, West Mercia Constabulary (part meeting)
1.
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies from Mr K R Mitchell
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none.
3.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORT OF THE LOCAL POLICING OFFICER

Sergeant Blanchard delivered PC Ransome-Williams apologies and explained his role within West Mercia constabulary. He noted that Newland is a very low crime area with most incidents reported being highways related.

The Chairman stated that the two ongoing problems in the parish were related to the theft of the letter box and the problems caused by parking at The Swan. In this regard, Mr Yapp sought clarification as to whether parking on the footpath is illegal and Sgt Blanchard confirmed that it was if an obstruction was caused. It was noted that Malvern Hills District is unusual in that parking enforcement is the responsibility of the police rather than the district council. Since resources were not always available for the police to deal with lower priority items of this nature, enforcement is a problem in the district.
With regard to The Swan, the Sergeant noted that he had visited the premises and advised as to where signage should be located. The Chairman confirmed that the signage had improved and cones were being used.
 Mr Patterson added that parking and general road safety in the vicinity of the car boot sale site was another major cause for concern. Sgt Blanchard suggested contacting Mr Mike Digger in the highways department and Mr Patterson agreed to speak with him.
Cllr Tom Wells arrived at this point.

The chair noted that the police had raised no objection to the alteration to the licence at The Swan. Mr Yapp raised the issue of neighbourhood watch. Sergeant Blanchard clarified the relationship between neighbourhood watch and confirmed that the scheme locally was run by Mr Paul Leopold.
The chairman thanked Sergeant Blanchard, who then left the meeting.


 4.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 21st June 2010 were accepted as a correct record of the proceedings and were signed by the Chairman.

5.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORTS OF REPRESENTATIVES OF OTHER BODIES

District & County Councillor Tom Wells


Footpath/Kerb improvements 
 Mr Wells had met with the proprietor of The Swan who had expressed the opinion that the parking problem could be dealt with using signs without going to the expense of installing a raised kerb. Following discussion it was decided that the Parish Council should go back to Mr Ironmonger and ask what further action he felt he could take given that signs alone were not proving to be effective.
The point was made that painting a white line onto the road would help to demarcate the road and footpath and reinforce the ‘no parking’ signs. Following further discussion Mr Phillips proposed that a 4” white line be painted on the road to mark the boundary between the road and footpath and the footpath be stencilled in white with the pedestrian symbol to deter motorists from parking on it. The proposal was seconded by Mr Patterson and agreed by all.
The clerk was requested to write to Cllr Wells confirming the parish council’s decision, stating that this appears to be the most cost effective option and requesting that the budget allocation be spent instead on improving the whole stretch of footpath between The Swan and Stocks Lane, a copy to be sent to Mr Ironmonger.

It was also agreed that the clerk should write to Mr Ironmonger stating that as a consequence of his meeting with Mr Wells, the Parish Council are looking at the installation of a white line to reinforce his signage and requesting that he consider ways in which his staff can help to monitor parking in that area.

Licence Alteration – The Swan  
The situation that had arisen at the hearing regarding The Swan licence alteration, whereby the chair had been informed with 30 minutes notice that the parish council would be unable to speak as an objector on behalf of residents, was discussed.
The view was unanimously expressed that the parish council had been informed of the decision too late, that local residents expecting to be represented by the parish council had consequently not had an opportunity to express their opinions and that it was wrong that the parish council were unable to comment on a change of such significance to the local area.

Cllr Wells expressed the view that the parish council should receive a written apology for having been informed of the decision so late and that the hearing should have been postponed to allow those individuals who had relied upon the parish council to make individual representations.

The action to be taken was debated. It was decided that a letter be sent to the Leader of Malvern Hills District Council expressing  deep dissatisfaction with the disregard shown to the parish council as  a partner  in local government and the fact that as a consequence the views of many local people were not represented at the hearing.

The Chairman thanked Mr Wells for his input and he left the meeting. 
6.
TO RECEIVE UPDATES ON MATTERS ARISING IN PREVIOUS MINUTES

a)
Missing Letter Box – Beauchamp Community

The clerk had spoken with a Post Office representative who had explained that the procedure for ordering replacement boxes had changed and as a result there had been a delay. She was informed that the box should be in place within six weeks.


b)
Highways matters – problems caused by on-street parking

The matter had been discussed under items 3 and 5.


c)
Licence alteration at The Swan

The matter had been discussed under item 5


d)
Parish Paths grant application 2010/11


Mr Jenkins advised that no grant would be requested for 2010/11.


e)
Bus Shelter roof repair


The repair had been dealt with.

7.
TO DISCUSS THE PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS TO THE KERBING AND FOOTPATH OUTSIDE THE SWAN.


The item had been discussed under item 5.

8.
PLANNING

Planning Application 10/00959/HOU: 
Single storey extension to rear of property and minor internal alterations - 12 Stocks Lane, Newland, Malvern WR13 5AZ


The application was considered. A response of no objection was agreed unanimously.

Mr Phillips left the meeting at this point.

9.
FINANCE

The following accounts were approved and passed for payment:


B.G.S


Lengthsman 2010 



£140.25

J. Barker

Clerk –June/July 2010 



£367.40

10.
COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


In response to the WCC request for information relating to the delivery of winter services, Mr Jenkins reported that he had considered all the points raised and that no particular problems needed to be reported. 
PPW report – Mr Jenkins had walked the parish paths with Tracey Sutton of Countryside Services and updated the meeting regarding the condition of the footpaths in the parish, there being no major problems to report. 
Lengthsman report – Mr Patterson reported that the Lengthsman was continuing to do a good job clearing the paths and there were no problems to report.

In relation to the licensing hearing regarding The Swan, the Chair suggested that individuals who had relied upon the parish council to object to the amendment on their behalf should write to MHDC complaining that their views had not been represented.
The clerk provided Mr Yapp with the first quarter 2010/11 financial records and bank reconciliation for member audit.

11.
 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

 The next Parish Council Meeting would be held on Monday 18th October 2010, 7.30pm in the Boardroom of The Beauchamp Community. 

The meeting was closed at 9.10pm.
Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)

Date
...............................................
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